
Oklahoma Division 5801 N Broadway Ext., Ste. 300
Oklahoma City, OK  73118

October 28, 2024 Phone:  405-254-3300
Fax:  405-254-3302

www.fhwa.dot.gov/okdiv

In Reply Refer To:
HDA-OK

Tim J. Gatz
Executive Director
Oklahoma Department of Transportation
200 NE 21st Street
Oklahoma City, OK  73105

Dear Mr. Gatz:

This letter is in reference to Mr. Shawn Davis's July 10, 2024, letter (attached) requesting 
the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) Oklahoma Division (Division) to approve the
The ODOT Quality Assurance (QA) program.  We also acknowledge receiving ODOT’s revised 
QA program document on October 07, 2024, which reflects the recommendations provided by 
FHWA. 

We are pleased to inform you that the revised QA program dated October 07, 2024, with
modifications in its Independent Assurance (IA) program, has been reviewed and approved. This 
modified QA program supersedes its previous version dated January 30, 2013. 

As per 23 CFR 637.207 “Quality Assurance Program”, if a state transportation agency uses 
a system-based approach for its IA program, it is required to submit an annual IA report to 
FHWA summarizing the results of the IA program. Therefore, ODOT will need to provide this 
annual IA report to our Office by February 15th of each year. Please ensure any future 
modifications to this document are coordinated with our Office.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at 405-254-3332.

Sincerely,

Waseem Fazal P.E, 
Team Leader, Program Development Team

WASEEM 
FAZAL

Digitally signed by WASEEM 
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cc:        

Shawn Davis, Director of Operations, ODOT 
Matt Romero, Materials Division Engineer, ODOT 
Souzan Bahavar Division Administrator, FHWA 
Bindu Johnson, Acting Deputy Division Administrator, FHWA 
 
















































































